



"Ma pango ma whero ka oti i te mahi- Together we will achieve."

Monday 10 February 2020

February
11-14th Year 7-8 Camp
12th- School Picnic Pukekura Park
18th- PTA meeting 7.30p.m.
24th - School Swimming Sports
24th- B.O.T Meeting 5.30 p.m.
March
2nd Swimming Sports
postponement
6th - Teachers Only Day
19th- Cluster swimming sports
25th- Weetbix Tryathlon

The Board of Trustees of Kaimata School are excited to confirm the appointment of Charlaine Spencer to the permanent position of Principal of Kaimata School.

We thank the community for their patience as the BOT worked through this process.

The BOT are looking forward to working through the school build and enacting our strategic plan with Charlaine and the team at Kaimata School.

Tanya Anaha

On behalf of the Kaimata Board of Trustees

Kia ora koutou,

I would like to extend my thanks to the Kaimata Board of Trustees for giving me the opportunity to be the Principal of Kaimata School. I feel very privileged to be at Kaimata School and am looking forward to learning alongside and working with the children, staff and community in the future. The future of Kaimata School is positive and future focused. There are many wonderful opportunities and experiences ahead of us all.

This week Mrs Dymond and I head off to Rotorua on camp with an intrepid group of parents and children. The itinerary is action packed and we are all looking forward to experiencing camp together.

Naku noa.

Charlaine and the Kaimata Team

Community Connection Evening Wednesday 5th February at 6.00pm

A huge thank you to those families that attended the connection evening. The evening was an excellent way to connect with families and their children, share the Board of Trustees role in our school and look toward the positive future that lies ahead for Kaimata School.

School Picnic- All welcome

Our apologies that parents had short notice of this picnic. In the past an Education Outside the Classroom activity was planned for the school while the Year 7&8 children were at camp. We hope that everyone can come and that families are supporting each other so that everyone can attend.

The picnic is on Wednesday 12th of February at Pukekura Park. 10.a.m. until 2.00p.m.ish. The plan is to start at the Brooklands Zoo and playground and then walk through the park to the playground near the main lake. This will be a day where parents organise their own transport and supervision for the day.

We want everyone to have a relaxed day where we can enjoy each other's company without being over organised. Bring your own picnic lunch and a rug to sit on. Our playgroup children and families are very welcome.

School Swimming Sports

Thank you for being so prompt returning the permission slips for this event. A reminder that this is on Monday 24th February at the Inglewood pool starting at 11.00a.m. and we will return about 2.30p.m.

Children will need to take their togs and towel, school hat, lunch and water bottle, something warm to put on after swimming.

Camp

If your child is attending camp please ensure that they are at school by 8.30a.m.tomorrow. The intention is to be back here by 3.00 p.m. on Friday 14 February. Please check with Helen in the office on that afternoon to check that everything is running on time.

Inglewood Lions Maize Maze Fundraiser

If you are considering going to the Maize Maze please get your tickets through school. For every family pass sold \$10 gets donated straight back to the school. \$25 for 2 adults and 3 children (under 15) or 3 adults and 1 child. (It is \$3 cheaper doing but this way than purchasing at the gate).

Invite family and friends to purchase a ticket through Kaimata School which will in turn help your child. Money needs to be in to Helen by 18th February and tickets will be distributed the following week. An order form is attached to this newsletter.

Thanks Kaimata PTA

Book Club

Reminder that orders need to be placed by Monday 17th February.

Bought Lunches

Thank you to those parents who have offered to help with the collection of lunches on a Friday. It would be great if we could get a few more so that each parent only needs to collect once per term.

Inglewood Country Netball

The A.G.M. of the Inglewood Country Netball is being held on Sunday 16th February, 6.30p.m. at the Inglewood Netball Courts.